Otter Tail County COLA

Newsletter

December, 2015

	

	Presidents Corner
To my fellow lake property owners and COLA members:  As we head into the Christmas and New Year holiday season, I would like to thank you all for your input, effort and concerns over the past year.  As 2016 approaches we have to remember that it will take an ongoing commitment from all of us to maintain the quality of lake life we all enjoy.
The New Year looks to bring some changes in the OTC Shore land Ordinance Rules (see article and attachments below), some new dock rules, and changes to septic systems from the county.   We also need to continue our work on water quality monitoring, shore land protection, and Lake Ecosystem protection.  
We also look to MNDNR Fisheries to provide us the needed scientific and technical data, and cooperate with local stakeholders to provide the sport fishing experience that the clear majority of fisherman desire.
I wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
  Dave Majkrzak – President OTC COLA
 
http://mncola.org/septic-issues/
http://mncola.org/muskie-stocking/
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Tullibee, Walleye, Musky, Changing Weather –
 
I grew up in Battle Lake and remember when muskies were introduced into
West Battle in the 1960’s. Musky rearing ponds were built just north of town
by Daryl Trumbauer. After living and working in areas around the country
including Fargo, Ashland WI, Minot ND, Elko NV, Challis ID, Annandale, MN Missoula MT we moved back to our families’ 1926 property on Clitherall Lake in August 2000.
 
I’ve been a member of the Clitherall Lake Association since then in addition
to Otter Tail Co COLA. I attended the COLA meeting in July 2012 in Ottertail City and saw the presentation by Peter Jacobson, DNR Fisheries, regarding tullibee. (Attached) I understand it is an oily, high value forage food for walleye as well as musky and is somewhat of a “canary in the coal mine” for its sensitivity to cold water temperatures.
 
About that same period of time, I found a dead 52” musky at the south DNR
access on Clitherall Lake. Clitherall is only a couple miles upstream from
West Battle so musky sightings are not uncommon. As far as I am
concerned, a tullibee that a musky eats is a tullibee not available for a
walleye; to the detriment to the health of the walleye as well as our
tullibee fishery.
 
I read an article by Peter Jacobson in the May 2, 2015 Star Tribune regarding tullibee in Mille Lacs (Attached) “Tullibee, a cold-water loving fish that is a critical prey (forage) for walleye, is largely gone from Mille Lacs. In fact, tullibee is in trouble across the state “The state has identified 176 of the 620 tulibee lakes as “Refuge lakes” for consideration of additional protection.
 
An additional article in the Dec 2, 2015 Star Tribune (Attached) describes
the “second monster musky in 17 days” on Mille Lacs which was “gorging
on high-calorie, high-fat forage fish” The fishermen described their “plan of
following congregations of (tullibee) near shallow, underwater rock shores
where the forage fish were spawning.”
 
A moratorium on musky stocking is necessary until the science can prove no harm. With tullibee at risk state wide, the results and prognosis for Mille Lacs could be repeated state wide on currently and proposed stocked lakes.  On December 15th, OTC Commissioners voted 5-0 in support of a moratorium on musky stocking in Otter Tail County.
 
 
Jeff Stabnow, Clitherall Lake
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Upcoming Events
 

Muskellunge management: New lakes proposed 

DNR is seeking public input to help determine if four additional lakes spread geographically throughout Minnesota should be stocked with muskellunge in 2016. Click Here 

Survey closes January 3rd.

Provide Public Comments on Loon Lake Muskie Stocking
 
Provide Public Comment on Lake Lizzie Muskie Stocking
 
Provide Public Comment on Franklin Lake Muskie Stocking
 
Provide Comments on Gull Lake Muskie Stocking Proposal
 
Provide Public Comment on Fairmont Chain Muskie Stocking
 
Provide Public Comment on Big Marine Muskie Stockin
 

Links to the county and ordinate sections

Proposed 2016 Otter Tail County Shoreline Management Ordinance language for December 22nd county commissioners board meeting. Click Here
 

Mille Lacs produces second monster muskie in 17 days Click Here For Full Story

 Treasures of the Deep: protecting hypolimnetic oxygen in Minnesota lakes Peter Jacobson Minnesota DNR Click Here For Full Story
Saving the tullibee fish at the bottom of Minnesota's food chain article Click Here For Full Story

 

Climate change is a culprit in walleye's declineClick Here For Full Article
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